

November 21, 2017

Dr. Joyce Lock Medical Officer of Health Elgin St. Thomas Public Health 1230 Talbot Street, St. Thomas, ON N5P 1G9

Dear Dr. Lock:

At its meeting held on November 14, 2017, Elgin County Council voted to endorse the Elgin St. Thomas Age Friendly Community Plan.

The County of Elgin recognizes that seniors make up a considerable percentage of the area's population. It also recognizes the important role that this demographic plays in ensuring that Elgin's communities are vibrant and successful. The wealth of knowledge and experience that this portion of the population provides is an invaluable asset.

Elgin County Council is supportive of the plan to implement goals, policies, services and structures that will provide the physical and social environment that will enable seniors to live in a secure environment, enjoy good health and continue to participate fully in the community life of Elgin County.

Yours truly,

Grant Jones,

Elgin County Warden